




UPPER HEYFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Jack Goodman Jr, Lt Col, USAF (Ret), Clerk to the Council,

Hillside Cottage, High Street, Upper Heyford, Bicester OX25 5LE

Telephone: 01869 232722, Email: jackgoodman61@gmail.com
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting

15 October 2012

Present: Chairman; Lt. Gen. RC Menzies, Councillors:  Alison Graham, Jo Allen, Chris Scarrott, Roger Burt and Parish Clerk; Jack Goodman. 
Apologies: Councillor Peter James
Code of Conduct: The Chairman reminded Councillors of the code of conduct requirements under the Localism Act of 2011.

Minutes: Minutes of the Council meetings of 13 September and 8 October 2012 were approved as true record and signed. 

1. Matters Arising 

a. Village Hall Project: Cllr Allen briefed progress on the Village Hall renovation project. The major work on the Village Hall is complete. Outstanding items are: installation of shutters and spotlights,  foyer interior, acoustic tiling and exterior doors. Cllr Allen said that another grant may be required to finance all of the exterior doors. The addition of a patio is also desirable. Viridor was contacted and suggested that application for another grant would probably be favourably received. The new application will need to be submitted by November. Councillor Allen will action this item. 
b. Commemoration Service for F-111 Crew: The Chairman briefed that the service was a great success and well received by Mrs McGuire and Captain Lindh’s family. Councillor Burt expressed thanks to General Menzies and Jack Goodman for their efforts in making the day a success. 
c. Traffic Calming and Cycle Path: The Chairman briefed that a meeting is scheduled tomorrow with David Groves from Oxfordshire County Council Highways . Mr Groves will hopefully provide guidance on how to proceed to secure funding for traffic calming measures.

d. Road signs for Reading Room: The Clerk reported that new signs for School Lane and Church Walk have been ordered

e. Potholes: The Clerk reported that work has begun to repair potholes. The Clerk was informed that the project would take about a month in all. 

f. Parish Walls Repair Project: The Council considered an evaluation of the quotes undertaken by Ian Lough-Scott. Mr Lough-Scott pointed out that the lowest quote was not as detailed as the others but that the price was very attractive. He suggested that the Council request references and examples of the Contractors work be requested and scrutinised, and, if these are satisfactory that the Contractor be engaged for the Somerton Road portion of the project. The Council agreed with this approach. The Clerk will action this.

g. Winter Planning: The Clerk reported that a ton of salt has been ordered to be stored at Heyford Park. Councillor Graham pointed out that the lid on the grit bin towards the lower end of Orchard Lane is broken. The Clerk will look to having this replaced or repaired. The Clerk also requested that a thorough discussion of winter planning issues be scheduled for the next Council meeting. This was agreed.  

h. Parking Issues:  The Clerk reported that investigations into the legalities of this are still ongoing.

i. Diamond Jubilee Memorial: The Council discussed ideas for a memorial. The discussion led to the suggestion that the Village Bulletin Boards be replaced with appropriately labelled boards. New bulletin boards will be sourced for the Somerton Road, the foot of Mill Lane, the Village Hall and the Reading Room.  Councillor Allen will research this. 

j. Parking on Village Green: The Clerk reported he had checked with Dorchester Group and there are no excess no parking signs available from Heyford Park. The Council agreed to buy three signs. They will read “Please do not park on the grass”.  Councillor Graham agreed to get a price for these from the firm which provided toddlers play area signs. 

k. Cemetery Shed: Deferred till next meeting for report from Councillor James on his discussions with Mr Jones regarding storage of mowing equipment. 

l. Frequency of Council Meetings: A tentative meeting has been set for 18 December. The Chairman and Clerk will confer to decide whether there will be sufficient agenda items to confirm this meeting. 
2. Finance:

a. Current Expenditure and Financial Position: The Clerk presented and briefed the current budget status and expenditure/receipts ledger for the year to date. Relevant extracts were given to each Councillor for their files and are also attached to these Minutes for the record. 

3. Correspondence:

a. Cherwell Bus Review: A letter was received from the Oxfordshire Rural Community Council (ORCC) announcing that Oxfordshire Highways will be undertaking a review of subsidised bus services. The Council agreed to correspond with ORCC and the Highways Department to stress that the Upper Heyford community continues to support, and needs the 25/25A service through our Parish. The Clerk will action.
4. Planning Applications:  The Clerk distributed a list of Parish planning applications received and actioned this period. The ledger is attached.

5. New Business:

a. Allotments: The Council agreed to invite the Allotment Trustees to the next Council meeting to report on their activities. 

b. Village Hall Sign: The Village Hall sign has been damaged. The Council agreed to buy an new sign which will be reimbursed by the Village Hall Trust. Councillor Allen will action. 
6. Any Other Business:

a. Bonfire Night: Councillor Allen briefed that preparations are well underway for bonfire night on the 3rd of November with a bonfire and fireworks at the Recreation Field. Refreshments will be available. 
There being no further business the Council Meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM. 

   Meetings for rest of year are: 15 November and tentatively 18 December

Approved 15 November 2012
Lt Gen RC Menzies
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